
August 24th, 2015 

 

Ms. Sandra Day, AICP 
City of Lawrence 
6 East 6th Street 
Lawrence, KS 66044 
 
 
RE:  PDP-15-00247 

 

     I am writing to express my concerns for the development of the Alvamar area.  I am for the sale of the 
golf course and believe that keeping all 36 holes is paramount, but want to make sure that it is done in a 
manner that will also keep the neighborhood’s quality of life as it is now.  I do think there are some 
really good ideas with this proposal and I do ultimately believe the request to change the zoning should 
be passed. 

     I live at 1504 Alvamar Dr in an area that is mainly single family, owner occupied homes or 2 to 4 unit, 
owner occupied townhomes.  While apartments are not my first choice for the area I understand the 
need for some development to make the purchase financially viable.  My biggest concern is the traffic 
these apartments will have on Bob Billings Parkway. 

      There was a meeting in April by the City of Lawrence Public Works Department that discussed traffic 
issues that will arise from the opening of the interchange off of K10 onto Bob Billings.  It was stated that 
an exponential increase in traffic is expected and that there really is no firm plan on the best way to 
control that traffic, and was also stressed that funding may be limited.  The financing for any additional 
roadways that are required to support this increased development should not be taken from the $2.25 
million that has been allocated to Bob Billing’s improvements in 2016.  Thank you. 

 

Sincerely,  

Michael Heasty  

1504 Alvamar Dr 

Lawrence KS 66047 

    

       



From: Joy Carmona
To: Sandra Day
Subject: Alvamar
Date: Saturday, August 22, 2015 6:13:19 PM

My husband and I are very active members of Alvamar and strongly support the current proposals submitted to the
 Lawrence Planning Commission.  We lived in Topeka until work transferred us to St. Paul, MInnesota.  Upon
 retirement we moved back to Kansas and chose to build a home in Lawrence for several reasons, one of which was
 the Alvamar Golf Course. We have told several of our Topeka golf friends about the proposed upgrades to
 Alvamar, and they have shown not only a great interest in the golf enhancements, but are also excited about
 potential to purchase housing around the Alvamar grounds, which would bring tax revenue to the City of Lawrence.
We hope you vote Yes!

mailto:carmonajoy@yahoo.com
mailto:sday@lawrenceks.org








From: Bob Johnson
To: Sandra Day
Subject: Alvamar Rezoning Request
Date: Monday, August 24, 2015 8:44:49 AM

Sandy, I am writing this note in support of the rezoning request submitted by Bliss Sports and Alvamar, Inc.  Please
 share with your staff and the members of the Planning Commission.

It seems to me that what is being requested is well within what is allowed in current zoning regulations, and by
 updating the zoning, current code language will apply going forward.  This has to be a positive for City Planners!

There is no doubt this is the best opportunity for the Alvamar Golf operations and the property owners in the
 western area of Lawrence.  For sure it is the best opportunity for the continued success of the recreational activities
 which are enjoyed by members as well as the public at large!  To be sure this facility remains "state of art" for KU
 golf teams is incredibly important to them as well as the City of Lawrence.

In the interest of full disclosure, I must say that I represent the shareholder group of present Alvamar owners.  We
 are a "tired" group most of whom have been invested in Alvamar for almost 40 years.  We have neither the energy
 nor the resources to move Alvamar into the future.  We are incredibly fortunate to have a "local" investor who is
 willing to take up this challenge!  What is being proposed will allow the new owners to have the wherewithal to
 make Alvamar the best it can be!  This is clearly in the best interest of the greater community, especially those most
 closely impacted by the recreational facilities!

Golf is an incredibly competitive business and it is becoming more difficult to manage a free standing operation
 which depends solely upon direct revenue for support.  It is very difficult to build the estimated $400,000 annual
 cost for property taxes and water into the green fee and dues structure.  For this reason, it is critical that there be
 other sources of revenue such as rental income to support operations!  Please do not limit their chances for success
 by limiting density to an unreasonable number.

As  former resident of the Alvamar neighborhood and a long time (and current) member of the golf club, I truly
 believe this is best for Lawrence as a city, and for each of us as residents!  It is my hope the Planning Commission
 will approve and pass on to the City Commission this plan for development!

Robert C. Johnson
957 Coving Drive
Lawrence  Ks  66049
785-331-6884

mailto:rcjphj@me.com
mailto:sday@lawrenceks.org


From: Richard Kuhle
To: Sandra Day
Subject: Alvamar
Date: Sunday, August 23, 2015 2:24:09 PM

Dear Ms. Day,

I live in the neighborhood of Alvamar Golf Course and I've been a member for six
 years.  I'm writing to you to express my support for the rezoning changes, special use
 permits, and preliminary development plans.  Since I've been a member I know the
 owners have expressed a desire to sell the course.  They've not had very
 many offers on it.  The present offer is from a local resident who has a vision for the
 property that will make it a golf and event destination and enhance it's standing in the
 community. They have listened to the members and adjoining property owners and I
 believe this might be the best opportunity for a smooth transition of owners.  I urge
 the Planning Commission to support the changes.

Thanks for your consideration.

Rick Kuhle 

mailto:rickuhle@yahoo.com
mailto:sday@lawrenceks.org






From: Riley Scott
To: Sandra Day
Subject: Alvamar Redevelopment
Date: Sunday, August 23, 2015 5:03:06 PM

Ms. Day-

Good afternoon.

As a property owner in the Alvamar neighborhood (indeed, on one of the golf courses), I write
 in support of the proposed redevelopment and ask the planning commission approve the
 plans.

The Alvamar property is a wonderful part of Lawrence, but there's no question it needs an
 update to stay viable into the foreseeable future.  It would be a shame to see this critical part
 of Lawrence fall into further disrepair.  The proposed redevelopment will be good for
 Alvamar, its members, and all of Lawrence.

Again, I urge the planning commission, along with the city council, to approve the proposed
 redevelopment.

Thank you for your consideration.

Best,

Riley Scott
4517 Nicklaus Dr.
Lawrence, KS 66047

mailto:riley.p.scott@gmail.com
mailto:sday@lawrenceks.org


August 24, 2015 

Cheryl Troxel 
1504 Alvamar Drive 
Lawrence, KS 66047 

 

Ms. Sandra Day, AICP 
City of Lawrence 
6 East 6th Street 
Lawrence, KS 66044 
 
RE:  PDP-15-00247 
 
I am writing to express my concerns regarding the proposed construction of a new entrance road onto   
Bob Billings Parkway. 

In April, I attended a meeting hosted by the City of Lawrence Public Works Department that discussed 
expected increased the traffic on Bob Billings Parkway as a result of the new interchange at Bob Billings 
Parkway and K10.  There were discussions about roundabouts, lanes widths, additional turn lanes and a 
reduced number of access points onto Bob Billings.  It was made very clear to all  those in attendance 
there were not enough funds to make all, or even most,  of the requested improvements and to 
maintain the existing Bob Billings.   

Given the lack of funding available for needed improvements and maintenance, I believe financing for  
any additional roadways required to support increased development should be a part of the approval 
process and  all of the cost for the new entrance road as well as any required improvements to Bob 
Billings shouldered by the developer.  These changes to Bob Billings Parkway will impact our 
neighborhoods and property values for years to come.  

 

Sincerely,  

Cheryl Troxel 
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